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POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Office of Deputy Commissioner, 

Legal Matters 

One Police Plaza, Room 1406A 

New York, New York 10038 

FOILAppeals@NYPD.org 

 

November 22, 2019 

 

Rachel Levinson-Waldman 

Brennan Center for Justice 

120 Broadway, Suite 1750 

New York, NY 10271 

levinsonr@brennan.law.nyu.edu 

 
RE: FREEDOM OF INFORMATION LAW 

REQUEST: FOIL-2018-056-04655 

Re: Predictive Policing Data 

 

Dear Ms. Levinson-Waldman: 

 

This is in response to your email dated November 14, 2019 regarding records that were 

requested pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law (FOIL). Your appeal is premature because, 

as of the date of your appeal, the Records Access Officer (RAO) had not yet issued a determination 

on your request, and, therefore, your appeal lacked the predicate denial of access.  

 

The authority of the undersigned is limited to the review of determinations made by the 

Records Access Officer concerning the disclosure of records requested pursuant to the Freedom 

of Information Law. In your appeal letter, you acknowledge receipt of the Records Access 

Officer’s response to your original request in which he issued an estimate of 90 business days for 

completion of your request. Because the RAO has yet to make a final determination, the 

undersigned is unable to issue a substantive appeal determination.   

 

The RAO complied with the provisions of New York Public Officers Law Section 89(3), 

which requires that, “[e]ach entity subject to the provisions of this article, within five business 

days of the receipt of a written request for a record reasonably described, shall . . . furnish a written 

acknowledgement of the receipt of such request and a statement of the approximate date, which 

shall be reasonable under the circumstances of the request, when such request will be granted or 

denied”.  

 

On July 12, 2018, the RAO acknowledged receipt of your request in a timely manner, 

provided you with an approximate date when a determination would be made, and commenced a 

search for the records you requested. This estimate was made by taking into account the volume 

of documents requested, the time involved in locating the material, and the complexity of the issues 

involved in determining whether the materials fall within one of the exceptions to disclosure. 

Unfortunately, the time required to complete the request has surpassed the original estimate; 
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nonetheless, the search for the records responsive to your request remains ongoing and it is 

estimated that the RAO will issue a determination within the next several weeks.  

 

Respectfully, 

 
Jordan S. Mazur 

Sergeant 

Records Access Appeals Officer 

 

c:  Committee on Open Government 


